
 
Term 1  Week 3– Thur. 14th February 2019 
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
All the children have now settled into the 
routines of school life and are working hard to 
achieve their learning goals.  
 
FRIDAY SCRIPTURE 
I am sad to say that there will be no scripture 
on a Friday at our school until further notice. 
Unfortunately there is a shortage of scripture 
teachers and none are willing to travel to 
Greenethorpe at this stage. The team leader 
is working hard to get us another teacher and 
will be in touch, should she be successful. 
 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to all the children who 
attended the swimming carnival. It was a very 
well organised carnival and it was great that 
our non-swimmers had plenty of opportunities 
to get in the water. 
 

 

 

 

 
 
UNIFORMS REMINDER 
The P and C have significantly reduced the 
price of several uniform items to reduce the 
stock levels we currently have. If you want a 
bargain, please be quick. Uniform shop will be 
opened on Tuesday and Wednesday 
mornings only between 8:30 and 9:00am. 
Please bring cash or a cheque for payment as 
we do not have an EFTPOS facility. It is always 
good to have a spare hat as these seem to 
disappear. School hats are only available at 
the school and are reduced to $8 at the 
moment.  
 
ABSENTEE NOTES 
Please make sure notes are returned promptly 
after any absences. These notes were sent 
home in week 2. Thankyou for returning the 
other permission notes. 
 
COMMUNITY NOTICES 
St Joseph’s Parish Grenfell 4th Sunday 
Children’s Liturgy and morning tea 

We welcome everyone back after the school 
holidays. The next Children’s Liturgy to be 
held at St Joseph’s Parish Grenfell will be on 
Sunday 24th February during the 9.00 am 
mass. All primary school aged children are 
welcome to attend. Following mass there will 
be a morning tea and a chance to socialise. 
We hope to see you there. 

St Joseph’s Parish Pastoral Council 

 
 
GREENETHORPE MOBILE LONG DAY 
CARE  
Please see attached leaflet. 
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DROUGHT INFORMATION NIGHT 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEDDIN SHIRE INFORMATION 
Weddin Shire Council has introduced the Snap 
Send Solve app. Snap Send Solve makes it 
easy for community members to contact 
Council to report on any issues faster and 
more efficiently. 

Like all great ideas, Snap Send Solve was 
developed from a simple thought – “wouldn’t 
it be great if I could report this broken swing 
in the park through an app”. 

The result has been a robust, user focused, 
mobile app that takes all the thinking out of 
reporting to local authorities. The premise 
was simple: the app works out where you are, 
who manages the incident within that 
particular area and then using a users own 
email address sends through relevant 
information such as location, incident type 
and any related image to the correct contact. 

Simply download the free app on your mobile 
device – available through the Apple app 
store or Google Play. More information can 
be found at https://www.snapsendsolve.com/ 

This is another technological innovation that 
Council is introducing to assist our 
organisation to become more efficient and 
effective in our operations and delivery of 
services. 

GRENFELL JUNIOR RUGBY LEAGUE 
Grenfell Junior Rugby Club news: 

REMINDER: Wednesday 20th February club 

AGM at the Rugby Clubhouse starting 

6:00pm, all welcome 

COME AND TRY IT: Wednesday 27th 

February at 6:00pm will be our first club come 

and try day and registration day for the 2019 

season.  Free barbeque will be provided. 

This year Grenfell Junior Rugby Club will be 

looking to field U6, U8, U10, U12, U14, U16 

and U18 Tackle teams as well as U10, U12, 

U14 and U16 Touch Rugby in the Southern 

Inland competition. 

Junior Rugby plays every second week on a 

Sunday.  The club trains once a week and all  

 
Date 

 
Event 

 
Venue/Time 

28th February 

Thursday 

Principals 
Network 
Meeting 
Eugowra 

Eugowra All 
Day 

7th March 

Thursday 

Cowra Small 
Schools 
Meeting 

Greenethorpe 
All Day 

March 15th 

Friday 

Drumming 
Workshop 
Cowra 
All students. 

TBA 

https://www.snapsendsolve.com/


 

registered players receive free dinner at 

training.  Club shorts and socks are provided 

to each player upon registration.  We are 

happy to accept active school vouchers.  

Come down on Wednesday for a run and 

barbeque with no pressure to commit, boys 

and girls.  More information will be available 

for players considering joining Junior Rugby 

in 2019 or contact Sam Allen on 0422163927. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
DUCK DAY YOUNG 

 
 

THE HEALTHY LUNCH BOX 
Another great idea for school lunches. Please 
ensure you children are given a healthy lunch. 
This looks easy and would be tasty, hot or 
cold. Please see attached recipe. 
 

Garry Heath 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
        


